
Report of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board to the Council meeting of 5 April 2007 

2. DEPUTATIONS BY APPOINTMENT 
 
 2.1 GOVERNORS BAY RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
 
  On behalf of the Governors Bay Residents’ Association, Messrs Ray Vickers and David 

Stemmer addressed the Board regarding residents’ concerns and uncertainties in relation to 
provisions of the Council’s recently adopted Christchurch City Fires Bylaw and in particular, the 
practical issues of not having a facility to dispose of green waste material in the Harbour Basin 
area and Governors Bay in particular. 

 
  Members noted that the Council was in the process of evaluating the Bylaw given the feedback 

received from communities since its implementation in 2006. It was also noted that Environment 
Canterbury had its own fire related provisions contained in the Natural Resources Regional 
Plan. 

 
  The Chairperson thanked the representatives for bringing this matter to attention and it was 

indicated that the Board would also await with interest the outcomes of the Council’s 
considerations. 

 
 

Note
Please refer to the Council's minutes for the decision


